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Hong Kong Exchanges and Clearing Limited and The Stock Exchange of Hong 
Kong Limited take no responsibility for the contents of this announcement, make no 
representation as to its accuracy or completeness and expressly disclaim any liability 
whatsoever for any loss howsoever arising from or in reliance upon the whole or any 
part of the contents of this announcement.

VOLUNTARY ANNOUNCEMENT
SUPPLEMENTAL AGREEMENT ON MATERIAL PROCESSING

Reference is made to the announcement of the Company dated 19 April 2016 (the 
“Announcement”) regarding the entering into the Material Processing Agreement 
between the Company and Panhua on 18 April 2016. Unless otherwise specified, 
capitalised terms used herein shall have the same meanings as those defined in the 
Announcement.

On 18 April 2016, the Company entered into the Material Processing Agreement 
(the “Original Agreement”) with Panhua and carried out cooperation on material 
processing. The proactive efforts of both part ies have given rise to certain 
achievements. Nevertheless, certain terms under the Original Agreement were hard 
to be fulfilled due to various factors including significant changes in the market, 
uncontrollable material transportation and difficulty in standardizing indicators 
including consumption. As such, upon friendly negotiation, the Company entered into 
the Supplemental Agreement on Material Processing with Panhua on 31 December 
2016, pursuant to which both parties unanimously agreed to terminate the Original 
Agreement on 31 December 2016 and to proceed with the follow-up matters arising 
from the termination of the Original Agreement through negotiation on a fair, 
reasonable and reciprocal basis. Both parties agreed to maintain a long-term strategic 
cooperation relationship.
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The Company opines that the entering into of the abovementioned Supplemental 
Agreement on Material Processing with Panhua will be beneficial to the Company for 
its full utilization of assets, stabilization of basic scale of production and sales and 
reduction of relevant costs. The board of directors of the Company is of the view that 
the termination of the Original Agreement will have no material adverse impact on the 
overall performance of the existing business and financial position of the Company. 
Investors are advised to be aware of the investment risks.
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